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It is the policy of the Port Edwards School District that no person may be denied admission to 
any public school in the district or be denied participation in, be denied the benefits of, or 
be discriminated against in any curriculum, co-curricular, pupil service, recreational, career 
and technical education classes or other program or activity regardless of race, religion, 
political affiliation, sex or sexual orientation, age, national origin, handicap, pregnancy, 
marital or parental status, ancestry, color, creed, physical, mental, emotional or learning 
disability, arrest or conviction record, membership in the National Guard, state defense 
force or any other reserve component of the military forces of the United States or Wiscon-
sin, or any other reason prohibited by state or federal law.   

 
The district encourages informal resolution of complaints under this policy.  A formal complaint 

resolution procedure is available to address allegations of violations of the policy of the 
Port Edwards School District.  

 
For assistance, please contact James Bena, Non-Discrimination Compliance Officer, at  
801 Second Street, Port Edwards, WI  54469 or call 715-887-9000, ext. 102. 
 

Blackhawk Bulletin is an official publication of the Port Edwards School District, offering 
news, announcements, and details of upcoming events.  The school district welcomes 
newsletter contributions, comments, questions, and suggestions. 

 
Write to: Port Edwards School District 
              801 2nd Street 
       Port Edwards, WI 54469 
Phone:  (715) 887-9000 
Fax: (715) 887-9040 
Website:  www.pesd.k12.wi.us  

 
Editor:  Callie Kulinski 
Mascot Artwork:  Cameron Clark 

http://www.pesd.k12.wi.us
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Familiar Faces in New Places in 2024-25 
Submitted by: James Bena, Superintendent & 4K-5 Principal 

     

The Port Edwards School District is proud to announce that several of its 
leadership positions for the upcoming 2024-25 school year are transitioning to 
veteran, well-respected staff members.   

Mr. Shane Steltenpohl will be taking over as the Middle & High School 
Principal, for Ms. Donna Shroda, who is retiring. Mr. Steltenpohl has 
previously served as the District Middle School Science and Social Studies 
teacher, as well as the District Middle & High School Athletic Director. 

Mrs. Jodi Waltenberg will begin the role of District Special Education 
Director. Mrs. Waltenberg recently finished her 25th year as a classroom teacher; she has 
experience in the Special Education Classroom as well as Middle School English and Language 
Arts.   

Mr. Max Ayres is going to take over the role of MS/HS Athletic Director for 2024-25. Mr. 
Ayres will continue teaching in the MS/HS Special Education Department, in addition to his 
Athletic Director duties.  Max brings to the position several years of successful middle and high 
school coaching experience in the Central Wisconsin Conference and has a strong commitment to 
seeing all P.E.S.D. student-athletes and athletic programs succeed.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4-year-old Kindergarten in 2024-25  

In early May, the South Wood County YMCA contacted the school district and requested that the 
4-year-old Kindergarten program, which had been housed at the Port Edwards “Y” for several 
years, be transferred to a new location. Although portions of the Port Edwards “Y” continue to be 
used by the community, their leadership was seeking a new home for the program, in part due to 
the aging facility. Beginning with the 2024-25 school year, the 4-year-old Kindergarten program 
will be held at Ed Heuer Elementary School. Details regarding wrap-around daycare, daily 
schedule, meals, and more are currently being determined for the upcoming school year and will 
be communicated to families as soon as they are available. 

Mr. Steltenpohl Mrs. Waltenberg Mr. Ayres 



 

 

MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 
Submitted by: Donna Shroda, 6-12 Principal 

 

Dear Students, Parents, and Community Members, 

As I reflect on my 30+ years of service as both a teacher and principal, 
it is with a mixture of gratitude, pride and a touch of sadness that I 
write to you today. The time has come for me to bid farewell and 
embark on the next chapter of my life. 

Throughout these years, it has been an absolute privilege to build and 
nurture relationships within this wonderful community. Watching our 

students grow and thrive, not only academically but also through their participation in 
sports, music, and theater, has been a source of immense enjoyment. The achievements 
in our classrooms, the excellence of our academic programs, and the dedication of our 
teachers to providing a high-quality education, demonstrate our commitment to creating 
well-rounded individuals. 

I have been fortunate to work alongside an incredible team of educators who care deeply 
about our student's success. Our school board has also consistently made decisions in 
the best interest of our school, ensuring that we have the resources and support 
necessary to provide an exceptional education. The aides, custodians, and lunch ladies 
have always taken their roles to the highest level of maintaining a safe, clean and 
welcoming environment for everyone. 

I am grateful for the support and trust that you, the parents and community members, 
have shown me over the years. Your involvement and commitment have played a vital 
role in the success of our students and the vibrancy of our school. 

As I step away, I do so with a heart full of cherished memories and a deep appreciation 
for the experiences we have shared. I am confident that the strong foundation we have 
built together will continue to support and inspire future generations of students. 

Thank you for allowing me to be a part of your lives and for the honor of serving the 
students and community. I look forward to watching the continued success and growth 
of our school from afar. 

With       and best wishes, 

Donna Shroda 
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News from the Middle/High School Counseling Department 
Submitted by: Jennifer Moore, 6-12 Counselor 
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JOHN EDWARDS MIDDLE SCHOOL  
2023-2024 Trimester 3 

HONOR ROLL 

 

8th Grade 7th Grade 6th Grade 

Emma Baumgart Ella Bender Noah Coenen 

Brynn Bever Noelle Combs Natalee Combs 

Kelson Casey Julia Doebereiner Annabelle Ellenberger 

Wesley Detlefsen Titus Doran Madeline Farragut 

Claire Duckart Kaelyn Green Teegan Griffith 

Jackson Haase Rebekah Hillemeyer Noah Krejcarek 

Miles Hanson Aaron Mingo Jeremy Luebke 

Elise Irwin Adrian Ridgway Adyson McDonald 

Macie Jochimsen Savannah Schmelzer Makenzie Mykisen 

Hayden Kleifgen Evelyn Shaffer Campbell O’Connor 

Evangeline Mortensen Bentley Teske Kamden O’Neil 

Colin O’Connor  Gemma Pflager 

Brylee O’Neil  Mia Rayo 

Kaelee Price  Kyrie Shampeau 

McKenzy Smith  Rhett Tranel 

Evelyn Tranel   

Izaiah Van Lysal   

Grace Yach   

 
8th Grade 7th Grade 6th Grade 

Karl Breitrick Coda Luhman Desmond Beede 

Cambree Flugaur  Samuel Casey 

Brody Krueger  Easton Contreras 

Rowan Schmelzer  James Hatton 

  Lilliahna Isaacson 

  Jerrett Nieman 

  Kaeden Price 

  Kailyn Raab 

  Lillian Suzda 

  Harlow Teske 

  Aubreyaunna Walrath 

 
8th Grade 7th Grade 6th Grade 

Adalynn Hanneman Aurora Bares Jaydon Hogan 

Brooklyn Kreger Emery Heckendorf William Johnson 

Zoe Lovett Austin Johnson Annabelle Keuntjes 

Jayvin Shampeau Dayton Johnson Liam Landon 

Sara Trykoski Michael LaCour Riley Minton 

 Aubrey Lyp Ethan Morey 

 Parker Polubinsky  

 Gage Struzynski  

 Brayden Weis  

 Jace Winters  
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JOHN EDWARDS HIGH SCHOOL  
2023-2024 Trimester 3 

HONOR ROLL 

 

12th Grade 11th Grade 10th Grade 9th Grade 

Dakota Bares Olivia Allworden Jasper Detlefsen Mireya Cueto 

Erik Mock Brynden Beck Joseph Doebereiner Kaden Dassow 

Mia Rogers Rayna Dassow Taylor Hermanson Amber Martinson 

Aubree Shroda Jason Doebereiner Breanna Ingram Aubreigh Martinson 

Emmanuel Van Lysal Caitlyn LaCour Samuel Martinson Khayla Peckham 

 Nevada Rice Taylin McDonald Nataya Saint-Vil 

 Jack Schraeder Trinity Peckham  

 

 
12th Grade 11th Grade 10th Grade 9th Grade 

Korbin Boerner Natalee Barstow Ethan Boerner Carter Doran 

Nakita Borths Felicity Clouse Alex Contreras Issac Fawley 

Jadan DeMarco Noah Haltner Anthony DeMarco Juliana Gutierrez 

Eladio Hernandez Alicia Heath Sierra Eklund Valedia Hernandez 

Hayden Hewitt Oracio Hernandez Price Hanson Viviana Hernandez 

Carsen Orheim Macie Kleifgen Caleb Hillemeyer Caden Isaacson 

Logan Parker Makayla McGuffey Mya Horbal James Leverance 

 Trenton Morey Austin Irwin Milie Robinson 

 Shelby Nelson Lia Jochimsen Keely Rzepka 

  Kaylee Mendieta Ayden Schumer 

  Ariana Schultz Aydyn Stebbins 

  Morgan Sturgis Griffin Tranel 

   Paige Van Meter 

   Owen Wiedmeyer 

   Lukas Ziska 

12th Grade 11th Grade 10th Grade 9th Grade 

Easton Gasch Max Michels Evelyn Fletcher Brooke Altman 

Tyler Martinson    

Adam Mueller    

Charlie O’Connor    

Nathan Schwantes    

Hennessy Sturgul    

Abagail Tranel    
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Congratulations to this years 2023-2024 Ed Heuer Elementary School 
Presidential Academic Award Winners! 

 
 

Lauren Krans 
Presidential Award of Academic Achievement 

Trevor Mykisen 
Presidential Award of Academic Excellence 

The high school band rocked the Six Flags Music in the Parks Festival on Saturday, 
May 18th. Their performance earned an “Excellent” rating and placed them as the 

second highest scoring high school of the day! Congrats Blackhawks! 
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The Port Edwards School District would like to recognize our 
dedicated staff for their many years of service to our district. 

John Buchholz  
35 Years 

Beth Willcome 
25 Years 

Kristen Winters 
25 Years 

Ernestine Neve 
25 Years 

Tami Griffith 
20 Years 

Marissa Rebischke 
15 Years 

Kerry Doran 
10 Years 

Amanda Wilhorn 
10 Years 

Tammy Parszewski 
5.5 Years 

Jeff Erdman 
5 Years 

Jesi McKinney 
5 Years 

Riley Thomas 
5 Years 

Kristi Condie 
5 Years 

Heather Lisitza 
5 Years 

Jesse Van Dehy 
5 Years 

Jennie Breitrick 
5 Years 

Pam Moos 
5 Years 
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Port Edwards Finishes in 3rd Place in Central Wisconsin 
Math League Competition 

Submitted by: Deb Martin & Tami Griffith, High School Math Teachers 
 

On Monday, April 29th, the Central Wisconsin Math League hosted its “Fifty-
Fourth Year” Awards Banquet. It was on that night that the final results of the 
combined scores for the three meets were revealed. Port Edwards ended up in 
third place overall in the Division 4 category. Division 4 had the most teams com-
peting with eighteen teams, Division 3 had eleven, Division 2 had nine, and Divi-
sion 1 had seven teams.      
For each meet, a team comprised of twelve John Edwards high school students 
competed in the three Central Wisconsin Math League contests held throughout 
the year hosted by UW-Stevens Point. Students competed locally by taking a test 
to see who would represent the team at each of the individual meets.   
Senior Emmanuel Van Lysal finished 3rd overall in the Advanced Math category 
for Division 4 and Junior Brynden Beck finished in 9th place. Sophomore Joey 
Doebereiner finished in 10th place in the Algebra category as did Freshman  
Giffiin Tranel in the Geometry category. 
Other students competing for John Edwards High School in the Geometry catego-
ry were Junior Aliya McKenzie, Sophomores Ethan Boerner, Tony DeMarco, 
Rylee Duckart, Price Hanson and Austin Irwin, and Freshman Khayla Peckham; 
in the Algebra II category were Juniors Olivia Allworden, Noah Haltner, Makayla 
McGuffey and Nevada Rice and Sophomores Jasper Detlefsen and Breanna In-
gram; and in the Advanced Math category were Senior Dakota Bares and Juniors 
Felicity Clouse and Rayna Dassow. The advisors for the team were Mrs. Tami 
Griffith and Mrs. Deb Martin. 
 

Congratulations to these students and great job on a fine finish. We’re looking 
forward to more top three finishes in the future! 



 

 Blackhawk Bulletin        Summer 2024        Page 18 

Elementary Spotlight 
Submitted by: Kala Dorshorst, Elementary Teacher 

 

April’s character trait was Coourage. The PK-5th grade students did a great job. 
These were the students who were recognized for showing Courage.  

 

 

       4K Students 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         
 

   Dominic                                  Rory 

                
Kindergarten-5th Grade  

Front Row: Orion, Jennesy, Tiana  

Middle Row: Blair, Gavin, Owen, Ellimae, Joshua, Thomas, Harper, Journee  
Back Row: Emma, Sierra, Christian, Parker, JaDavyon, Pixelle, Andrew, Jace, Ethan  
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May’s character trait was Creativity. 
These were the students who were recognized for showing Creativity.  

 

 

       4K Students 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
      
 

    Harper                                   James  

                
Kindergarten-5th Grade  

 

Front Row: Juanita, Kaden, Cameron, Macy, Ariel, Amelia, Layla, Liam, Ronan  

Back Row: Lydia, Zoey, Zion, Aubrie, Urijah, Landon, Ava, Aiden  
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PORT EDWARDS PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
Business Meeting of the Board of Education 

5:30 p.m., Wednesday, April 10, 2024 – Elementary School IMC, 5th Street, Port Edwards, WI 
 

Minutes 
 

Meeting called to order by President John Daven at 5:30 p.m. 

Roll Call  

PRESENT: John Daven, Leo Thomasgard, Kathy McGrath, Cary Hildebrandt, Dana Duncan 

ABSENT:  None 

ALSO PRESENT: James Bena, Superintendent, Lisa Miller, Business Director 

OTHERS PRESENT: Donna Shroda, Jennifer Moore, Marissa Rebischke, Kristen Winters, Debby Brunett 

 

1.   Consider Approval of Agenda—Kathy Dana 

       Motion by McGrath, second by Duncan to approve the agenda as presented. Voting yes – all.  Motion carried.  
2. Report from Student Representatives, Student Recognition 

Student Council members, Hennessy Sturgul and Nadia Ellingson reported on the current activities at JEHS: 
Spring sports are underway, both baseball and softball have played a few games and will play home this Friday.  The golf team 
had a meet today at Golden Sands Golf Course and the high school track and field team will compete at Rosholt tomorrow. 
The high school math league competed last Thursday in the third meet of the year.  Drama club has started making 
preparations for this year’s variety show in May.  Nine students have qualified for state forensics. 

3. President’s Report 
A. Board Member Attendance 

President Daven reported that all board members were in attendance. 
B. Next Board Meeting 

President Daven reported that the next meeting of the Board of Education will be  May 8, 2024. 
4. Administrative Reports 

A. Elementary Principal Report - Principal Bena 

Principal Bena reported that the character trait for April is courage and students that exemplify this trait will be nominated by 
their teacher and will receive an award at the end of the month. Principal Bena stated that he conducted a virtual meeting with 
CESA 5 on March 22nd to discuss collaboration amongst the professional staff at the elementary school. Two curriculum 
specialists will be coming to the elementary to observe our teachers and we will receive feedback on what is going well and 
what areas need improvement. Principal Bena reported elementary school students observed the solar eclipse.  The 
elementary school received glasses from the Nekoosa Library. Mr. Bena shared information on a presentation that Lisl 
Detlefsen will do on her new book on April 24th, an ice cream social will follow.  

B. MS/HS Principal Report—Principal Shroda 

Principal Shroda gave an update on the students going to state forensics and a group including Aubree Shroda, Dakota Bares, 
and Charlie O’Connor performed their presentation. 
Jennifer Moore did a presentation on B.E.S.T. Screener and shared important data and information.  

C. District Administrator Report – Superintendent Bena 
- Debby Brunett, Baird Financials—Referendum Update 

Superintendent Bena thanked all those that supported our district in the referendum for their efforts in assisting with the 
successful results.  
Debby Brunett, Baird Financial, presented to the Board the next steps in the referendum process. Ms. Brunett shared what 
steps are needed to prepare for the debt issuance. Interest rate was estimated at 5.5% rate and currently it is at 4.66% this 
means we will save interest costs over the life of the loan. Ms. Brunett discussed the rating process, investment plan, 
promissory note details, and levy information. 

5. Questions and Comments from People in Attendance 

None 
 

CONSENT AGENDA: 
6. Consider Approval of Minutes of Past Meeting – March 13, 2024.  

Motion by Thomasgard, second by Hildebrandt to approve the minutes of the past meeting.  Voting yes – all. Motion carried. 
7. Consider Approval of Financial Reports 

A. Check Summaries      March 1-31, 2024 

#34682 - 34747 & 202300843 - 202301070 - $222,409.21  

B. District Revenues Report  March 1-31, 2024 

C. District Expenditures Report  March 1-31, 2024 
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D. March Cash Balance Report 
E. March Cash Receipt Report 
F. March Substitutes Report  
G. Budget Revisions 

H. Consider Approval of Gifts 
 

Motion by McGrath, second by Thomasgard to approve the financial reports as presented.  Voting yes – Daven, Thomasgard, McGrath, 
Hildebrandt, Duncan.  Motion carried. 
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
None 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
8. Receive Election Results & Administer Oath of Office 

Board Clerk, Hildebrandt administered the Oath of Office to John Daven.  Results of election were reported. 
9. Consider Approval of Recognizing PEEA for the Purpose of Collective Bargaining 

Marissa Rebischke, PEEA President, reported to the board on the certification of PEEA.  Mrs. Rebischke shared a letter with the Board  
explaining a processing error by WEAC and requested that the Board recognizes PEEA for the purpose of collective bargaining. 

Motion by Thomasgard, second by Duncan to approve the recognition of PEEA for the purpose of collective bargaining. Voting yes  
        – Daven, Thomasgard, McGrath, Hildebrandt, Motion carried. 
10. Designate Board Representative to CESA 5 Annual Representative Convention 

This selection must be done after re-organization at the May meeting. 
11. Consider Approval of 2024-25 Teaching Contract 

A. Nicholas Campbell – 1.0 FTE – Physical Education 

Motion by McGrath, second by Duncan to approve Nicholas Campbell teaching contract for 2024-25.  Voting yes – all.  Motion carried. 
12. Consider Approval of Assistant Baseball Coach – Justin Beck 

Motion by Hildebrandt, second by Duncan to approve Justin Beck as the Assistant Baseball Coach.  Voting yes – all.  Motion carried. 
13. Consider Request for Post-Employment Benefits – Donna Shroda 

Motion by McGrath, second by Duncan to approve the request for Post-Employment Benefits for Donna Shroda. Voting yes – all.   
Motion carried. 
14. Opportunity for Individual Board Member Comment 
McGrath – Stated that she is proud of the students and staff and stated that the district is lucky to have them all. 
Duncan – Stated that he was pleased by the outcome of the referendum. Mr. Duncan reported that this was not the case throughout the 

state. Our school is the center of this community and he stated that he was pleased people supported the district. 
Hildebrandt – Congratulated both math league and forensics.  Mr. Hildebrandt stated that on May 18th there will be a 25th anniversary  

celebration for Comfort Aire.  He invited all to attend, 8:30 – 3:30. 
Thomasgard – Thanked all for the support for the referendum and stated how pleased he was with voter turnout. 
Daven – Stated that our school is the focus of the village and he was pleased with the referendum results.   
15. Establish Future Board Meetings 

Wednesday, May 8, 2024, Executive Session at 5:00 (if needed); Business Meeting at 5:30 p.m. – Elementary IMC 

Wednesday, June 12, 2024, Executive Session at 5:00 (if needed); Business Meeting at 5:30 p.m. – Elementary IMC 

16. Call for Adjournment 
Motion by Hildebrandt, second by Thomasgard to call for adjournment.  Voting yes – Daven, Thomasgard, McGrath, Hildebrandt, Duncan. 
Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:56 p.m. 
 
Lisa Miller, acting secretary 
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